
 
 

Tonight; Barbara Anderson – Yurana Cancer House 
Introduction: Phil Brown 

Vote of Thanks: Ian Tibbles 
 

Future Programs:    
 

10 Oct: Wombat Brewery Visit, 1/3 unit 6 Coller 
Road, Ulladulla 
Partners and Friends’ Night and opened to the 
community  
AND Hat Day, for Mental Health, 
5:30pm start, BBQ and tasting 
 

17 Oct; 5 course Degustation meal at Altar Bar, $55  
Speaker: Tony Ireland – 2023 Club Person 
Numbers needed. 
 

24 Oct; Suzy Thomson – Artist 
Introduction: Craig Cameron 
Vote of Thanks: Clive Cross 
31 Oct; Halloween Night, at DLC, partners, family 
and friends 
November is Rotary Foundation Month 
6 Nov; Monday, Calcutta at Mollymook Bowling Club  
7 Nov; Tuesday, NO MEETING 
14 Nov; Maddy Nash / Milton Showgirl + Teen 
21 Nov; SES visit, we will watch the SES members training. 
28 Nov; Lee Brooke – Ulladulla Aboriginal Land Council 
December is Disease Prevention and Treatment Month 
5 Dec; Annual General Meeting AGM 12 Dec; TBA  
19 Dec; Christmas Party   26 Dec NO MEETING   
January is Vocational Service Month   
2 Jan; NO MEETING 
 
 
 
 

  
Yumaro Working Bee, Sat 23 Sept 2023. THANK YOU, Geoff Johns, Brian Morrison, Simon Brown,  

Ian Tibbles, Yvonne Young, John Hozack, John Payne, Bernard Jones and Wayne Fry. 
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 October is Rotary’s Economic and Community Development Month.  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar 
10 Oct  Hat Day, Lift The Lid on mental 

illness  

13 Oct Fri Community Connect Expo 
At DLC 11:00am to 4:00pm 

20-22 Oct  District Conference, Queanbeyan 
24 Oct Wed World Polio Day 
29 Oct Sun Bunnings’ BBQ 

6-12 Jan  RYLA 
8-10 Mar Fri-Sun PE and Learning & Development 

Training – Batemans Bay 
16 March Sat BOF Ball at DLC 

5 or 12 
June Wed SESCA 

For the next few weeks; 
Birthdays: 4 Oct; Wayne Fry,  

11 Oct; Denise Fors,  
14 Oct; Anne Brown, 22 Oct; Elaine Matthews. 
Anniversaries: 6 Oct; Kim and Rob Powell,  

15 Oct; Deb and Tony Fondacaro,  
20 Oct; Julie and Guy Porter. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Louise Garrett 0432 091 991 loumgarr@optusnet.com.au   
by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 
 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:loumgarr@optusnet.com.au


Meeting of 26 September 2023 
 

President Bernard Jones started the meeting by an Acknowledgement of Country and welcomed all including our guest speaker 
John Willmott. 

Tony Fondacaro gave the Club Service report. 
 Numbers are needed for 10 and 17 October 2023. 

Secretary Issa Shalhoub reiterated what was in the last week’s Bulletin, at the request of Bill McInnes; the Driver Education and 
Behaviour Program started under the chairmanship of our own Robin Cantrill, the then UHS Principal and our Club President. 

International Director Tim Trescowthick spoke on The Rotary Foundation, donations and the Paul Harris Fellow recognition. 

Vocational Service Director Yvonne Young talked about the Pride of Workmanship Award and at the SES visit we will be 
shown how to door knock. 

Almoner Bill Harris said that Genelle Gregory is home. 

Community Director Geoff Johns, thanked the volunteers at the Yumaro painting. 
 Bunnings BBQ, 29 Oct 2023. 
 Park Care for the Rotary Park, 

The Steam Engine wheel needs painting, on the grounds of the Civic Centre. 
Our storage container is in need of cleaning. 
The camper van needs repairing. 
The Jumping Castle trailer has a new spare tyre, new gas struts and has been rewired. 
The unveiling of the MPS plaque will occur on 17 October at noon. 
Geoff feels that we need an Assets Manager Officer to keep track on what we own. 

President Bernard and Phil Brown met with Maria Lavalle and Pam Zuber re BOF Festival they have a committee, have a plan 
and are looking for sponsors. 

Signatories of the Horizon Bank BOF account will be Pres Bernard, Ed Zonneveldt and Maria Lavalle. 
Yumaro working bee. 
Driver Ed; Bill McInnes and Snr Const Jason Mudge require $1,499 to produce a video which will advertise the event. 
Upcoming Calcutta. 
District Conference attendance; Yvonne Young will. 

Guest Speaker John Willmott was a councillor at the Shoalhaven City Council and during the COVID-19 lockdown went to 
Kenya where the life expectancy is the lowest on earth. John went to Mombasa, then went North close to Somalia’s border and 
visited the oldest port in Africa; Larney where there are no cars, only donkeys for transport, he then went to Shela village, a 
touristic area, but because of the pandemic there were no visitors. 
Because of the bad drought, they need a bore as they are losing their animals, and one bore can fix their problem, a bore 250 to 
300 meters deep. John feels that the Maasai can raise the funds needed by selling cattle and their hand-crafted beads. 
John is requesting that the money they raise can be deposited in an account in Rotary’s name for credibility. 
 

 

 
John Wilmott drawing the card raffle winning number. 

 

Raffle winner was Geoff Johns. 

End of report 
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